
 
 

 

 

 

        

 

 

December 15, 2020 

Dear High School Parents/Guardians of In-Person Instruction Students: 

Throughout this unique school year, the changing COVID-19 environment has required that we remain flexible and 
ready to adjust as circumstances merit. As you may be aware, recently we have seen a rising number of new positive 
cases of COVID-19 throughout our community, and this spread is impacting our school operations. We are committed 
to providing in-person instruction as long as it is safe and operationally viable, and we work closely with the 
Department of Public Health (DPH) to help with those determinations. 

PCSD high schools will be open on Wednesday, Dec. 16, and Thursday, Dec. 17, so that students may take final 
exams. Wednesday, Dec. 16 will be a full school day, the Thursday, Dec. 17 school day will end at 12 p.m., and 
Friday, Dec. 18 will be a Digital Learning Day. All athletic events will continue as previously scheduled. 

 
Thank you for continuing to be flexible as we adapt our plans to ensure the safest and healthiest possible learning 
environment. I apologize for any inconvenience this schedule change may cause, but I believe it will help ensure that 
all of our families enjoy a safe and healthy Holiday Break. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Dr. Brian Otott 
Superintendent

PCSD High Schools 

WEDNESDAY, DEC. 16 
(Normal school hours) Final exams will be given. The full school day schedule will take place. 

THURSDAY, DEC. 17 
(Buses run at 12 p.m.) 

Final exams will be given. The school day will end at 12 p.m. Students unable to 
take final exams Wednesday or Thursday for any reason MUST notify their 
teachers immediately. These students may have an opportunity to take the exam 
when we return from break in January. 

FRIDAY, DEC. 18 

Digital Learning Day. 

Students should check Canvas for class assignments beginning at 9 a.m.  
(See ATTACHMENT A). 
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